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	Clerk/RFO Nicola Roberts
Village Farm
Manmoel
Blackwood
NP12 0RW 

Tel. 07904 061754
www.riscaeastcc.org.uk
e-mail riscaeastcommunitycouncil@outlook.com



Minutes of the meeting of Risca East Community Council held on 15th July 2021. (Virtual meeting using MS Teams)
973 To sign the register and to receive apologies.
973.1Community Councillors present: Councillors Zoe Davies, Nigel George, Philippa Leonard,  Christine Thomas and Sue Thorne. Councillors Deb Crahart and Rosemary Creedy joined the meeting at 5:30.  The meeting was chaired by Zoe Davies.
Apologies received for: Councillors Rob Derraven, Arianna Leonard
974 The minutes of the previous meeting held on 17 June 2021 were agreed.
975 Matters Arising
975.1 minute 962.1 – it was agreed that guidance for appointment of a new clerk would be sought from One Voice Wales – Action for Nicola Roberts.
975.1

Minute 951.11 and 963.1– the subject of the additional benches was discussed again, and the clerk was asked to determine a cost of the benches, the installation and who would contract the work and pay the invoice. It was finally agreed to agenda this for the next meeting.
966 Suitable venues – Cllr Sue Thorne gave an update on the new Welsh Directive that needed to be taken into consideration with face to face, residents and attendees of meetings.  Residents have an option to attend meetings via a remote link therefore a hybrid needs to be on offer.  Cllr Deb Crahart brought it to the committee that the Church had availability going forward for Thursday evenings should a decision be reached to meet face to face.  Currently the internet connection in the Church is a problem that needs to be considered.
975.1 Benches – in relation to the matter arising 962.1 the extra benches for the community were again discussed at some length and it was agreed that the clerk would determine the procedure of how the benches would be purchased, funded, and who would do the work.   

975.2 RECC 5 year Regeneration Strategy- Cllr Rosemary Creedy updated the meeting regarding the meetings that had already taken place.  After a discussion it was agreed that a special meeting be convened for the 19th of August 21 to solely discuss the regeneration strategy.  This is not a scheduled committee meeting and therefore does not require a quorate number of representatives.
975.3 Procedure for funding requests from smaller organisations. – this was requested to be added to the agenda of the next Committee meeting in September.
976 Clerk’s Financial Report
a. The Clerk provided a financial statement of the 2021/22 income and expenditure as at 15th July 2021 which showed a total spend of £251.74. The bank balance was £18,761.64.
The financial report and schedule of cheques produced by the Clerk was agreed.
977 The Clerk’s schedule of correspondence was received and the actions agreed.
978  To receive a report from Councillor Nigel George
a. A report for Community Empowerment is due to go to Cabinet this month.

b. Tenders have been received on a new play areas for Holly Road, however no date set yet for the start of the works.

c. TLC has now reopened.

d. There have been problems with Sheep in Focrhiw.

e. As a consequence of COVID the rat treatments outside in gardens had been suspended, but hopefully that is set to recommence.

979  Discuss issues raised by local Councillors

979.1  - Ty Sign Ward – Some needles were found behind some shops and the school.  There has also been a burglary and bins set alight.  The TLC is now having a positive impact upon those that visit.

979.2 – Pontymister upper ward – One Voice Wales had been very good.  The Community Council should develop a policy on biodiversity.  Cllr Sue Thorne will forward the information on when it is received.  A discussion started on the possibility of bug houses and where they could be placed.  Cllr George suggested that next year discussing with the school to work together to promote the biodiversity.
 979.3 Trenewydd Ward - 
a. A meeting will take place with highways and Cllr Leonard after discussions with the Lollipop lady on the concerns on safety and congestion on the routes to the school.

b. It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Highways Department of Caerphilly County Borough Council to enquire about the erection of illicit tipping signs. It was further agreed that councillors should provide photos of the areas they wish the signs to be erected.
980 To Consider Planning Applications – none
Signed……………………………………………………….Chairman 15th July 2021
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